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Pipe Bridge logjam. I received the proposal from Padre for the log jam removal. In order to receive the emergency permits necessary, they need approvals from the Army Corps of Engineers, U.S. Fish & Wildlife, National Marine Fisheries Service, California Departmemt of Fish and Wildlife, Regional Water Quality Control Board, and SLO County.   Once these agencies have approved the project the Coastal Commission will likely review and approve as well.

I spoke to our auditors yesterday. Their final report should be out in the next week or so.

I received a letter from Dave Sansone’s attorney requesting a transfer of a 1.0 EDU water meter from a currently active property at 9270 Avonne Ave to another parcel owned by Mr. Sansone.  The requirements for such a transfer are defined by SSCSD Ordinance 115, signed by the Board on November 12, 2012.  The 9270 Avonne property has been abandoned and I will be issuing a will-serve letter to Mr. Sansone.

As you know we have had some difficulty reading a number of water meters.  I recently requested that FRM do a complete inventory of all of our meters.  Within the district we have four different types of meters – Hersey, Neptune, Rockwell, and Badger.  Upon completion of the inventory, FRM noted the need to replace at least 25 meters.  Water meter cost is based on the size of connection (residential or commercial) and the quality of the meter (based largely on whether it can be read electronically or not.  These costs vary between $200.00 and $700.00, plus installation. I have asked FRM to provide me with the list of meter replacements in order of greatest need.

Precision Construction Services is providing us with a reasonable cost of construction for the pipe bridge.  We expect that projection within the next several weeks.  Having an reasonably accurate cost regarding our projects will assist the County in our dissolution process.




